
Annual Parish Assembly, 20th May 2021 
 

Village website report  
 
What a nice surprise to discover that the Whitchurch Web team has won 
the Whitchurch Award this year!  Thank you from us all.  
 
I am delighted to say that our core team of four has now chalked up ten 
years of doing its best to keep the village website up-to-date, relevant 
and lively.   
 
I would like to thank our Page Editor Hilary Jensen, our Events and 
Message Board Editor Pam Scott and our IT host in London Phil Weir for 
their good work.  Thanks also to our Photographer-at-large Nick Brazil 
and our newest member, Nature Editor Sally Woolhouse. 
 
It has been a special pleasure for us to host Sally’s series of beautifully 
illustrated Nature Notes, on subjects as diverse as bumble bees, 
butterflies, Egyptian geese, fallow deer, otters and lizards. 
 
During lockdown, our What’s On page became rather quiet, apart from 
the vital Bin Days, but it is now rapidly filling up again.  Plenty happens in 
Whitchurch and on average between four and five news items appear 
each week.  
 
We would like to find one extra person to join the team.  If anyone 
would like to help by checking from time to time that the links on Sport, 
Keep Fit, Schools and Young People are kept up to date, please contact 
me.   
 
Please do keep sending in news, messages and photos to the 
Whitchurch Web.  Also, any suggestions.  Thank you. 
 
Richard Wingfield, News Editor 
rmwingfield@btinternet.com  
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